
DRAFT M INUTES 
 
At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they 
may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm 
whether or not they have been amended 

 
Minutes of a Meeting of Tywardreath & Par Parish Council held on Thursday 6th  

October 2016 at Par Running Track Pavilion at 7.00 pm 
 

Present            Cllrs Wildish, Brasier, Foster, Hughes, Phillips, Waddington   
                  
In attendance  Parish Clerk, Sally Vincent 
   1 member of the public 
             
16/83 Apologies Cllr Fowler, Cllr Taylor, Cllr Scrafton  
   PCSO Rebecca Harris  
    
16/84 Declaration of interests 

Pecuniary  - None  
Non Registerable – None  
Dispensations - Cllr Hughes has been granted a dispensation by the Parish Clerk 
in any matters pertaining to allotments, effective until 2017. 
 

16/85 Public Questions & Participation /Police Report  
Public Questions 

  None 
Police Report 
 There had been  4 recorded crimes in September – 1 x violence with injury, 2 x 
burglary non dwelling, 1 x criminal damage and 24 police incidents recorded.  

 
16/86 M inutes of the Meeting held on the 1st September 2016 

 It was proposed by Cllr Hughes, seconded Cllr Wildish and RESOLVED that the 
minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 

 
16/87 M atters arising not on the agenda (for report only) 
 None.  

 
16/88 To receive the Cornwall Councillors reports 
 Cllr Scrafton – no report 
 Cllr Taylor  – no report 
 Cllr Hughes – reported  

• The Inspector had now completed his inspection of the revisions to the 
Local Plan and it was anticipated that it would be formally ‘made’ at the 
November Cornwall Council meeting. 



• Wainhomes had submitted another planning application in Par on the same 
site as the previous refused proposal, but with minor modifications, 
including a 3 storey block of apartments on the skyline. 

• The appeal on the original Wainhomes application was scheduled for the 
12th March at Roche Victory Hall; Cllr Hughes urged as many 
Tywardreath & Par parishioners as possible to attend to speak about the 
impact the proposal would have on the village. 

• He had asked that a presentation on the Boundary Review be given at the 
Area Network Meeting 

 
16/89 To receive reports from Parish Council Representatives 
 None  
  
16/90 To receive and note minutes of Parish Council Committees  
 Planning – minutes noted 

Environment – minutes noted  
Finance – no report  

 
16/91 Correspondence List 

The correspondence list was ‘left on the table’ for Cllrs attention  
 

16/92 Accounts for Approval 
Cllr Hughes proposed, Cllr Phillips seconded and it was RESOLVED that 
accounts to the value of £1,824.79 be approved.  
It was proposed by Cllr Foster, seconded Cllr Brasier and RESOLVED that the 
parish council should enter a tree in the St Andrews Church Christmas Tree 
Festival. 
Cllr Phillips proposed, Cllr Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED that the 
parish council should purchase a WiBe antennae for £250, plus vat including a 
monthly subscription cost of either £5 or £20 per month data plan. 
 

16/93 Resolutions from Councillors 
None 

  
16/94 Tywardreath Allotments 

The Clerk was continuing to allocate the plots. Cllr Phillips was struggling to get 
John Truscott to do the fencing at the Poldrea site so it was agreed that he should 
be given dispensation to approach Ed Veerman to do the work if it became 
necessary. A resident of Legion Lane had complained about trees overhanging 
from the Glenview allotments; Cllr Phillips would inspect the site. 

   
16/95 Neighbourhood Plan 

Cllr Hughes reported that he had been unable to attend the first informal meeting 
of the Steering Group but he had since agreed to take the Chair. The first formal 
public meeting was scheduled to take place on 27th October in the Par Running 
Track Pavilion when it was intended to appoint the Steering Group members, 



including the Chairman and to agree how the project should move forward. The 
Clerk had emphasised to Gill Butler that, whilst the project should be community 
led, expenditure should be formally approved by the Steering Group before 
commitment of funds and invoices should be addressed to the parish council.  

  
16/96 Par Beach Play Area 
 No update 
  
16/97 Tywardreath Butte rmarket 
 Cllr Foster reported that the Environment Committee had agreed to accept a quote 
 from Mike Worne to repair the seating in the Buttermarket and she proposed, Cllr 
 Waddington seconded and it was RESOLVED that this work should be done.  
 
16/98 Land at Vine Place 

No update.  
 
16/99 Parish Councillor’s Reports 
 None 
    

Date of Next Meeting   3rd November 2016 
 
Meeting Closed 7.57pm 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 


